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How County Goverment Works

Can we make a difference? 

This meeting will engage us in a short open conversation 
about our impact on the environment moderated by Carter 
Stafford, Past President 2020/2021 Solana Beach ECO Rotary 
Club. 

The Solana Beach ECO Rotary Club is the fourth ECO Rotary 
Club of a growing number worldwide. Their service as an 
ECO Rotary Club focuses on how we relate to each other and 
the living web of which we are a part.  As ECO Rotarians they 
believe all Earth’s inhabitants should be able to enjoy a high 
quality of life while protecting, respecting, and enhancing 
our environment.  

Their purpose is to educate each other, our community, and 
the Rotary world in the challenges we face while striving for 
a sustainable existence. 

Their service projects demonstrate that by working together, 
our actions can help us live an existence in which we protect 
and appreciate our environment. 
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The meeting started at 7:32 with 
the good news that we needed 
another table for the attendees!  

After President Nancy gently 
chided us for not signing up (we 
must do that), we continued 
with Father Wayne leading 
us in “God is Love” with hand 
gestures and all, aided by Jay 
Hatfield.  It was a fun way to 
start! Father Wayne shared 
with us how he lost his hearing. 
While he was Navy Chaplain and 
Marine Chaplain, he was asked 
to go on a ship in the middle 
of the ocean for prayers.  He 
was actually transported in a 
basket wrapped in chains to go 
from one ship to another on a 
wire. Father Waynes’ 5 minute 
trip took an hour - miserable 
when you are seasick and 
feeding the fish. He was told 
to mingle and be friendly, so 
he joined the guys at the firing 
range.  Unfortunately, he was 
not given the proper hearing 
protection required while at the 
range and lost hearing in both 
ears. He stated that he loved 
being a Marine and would do 
it all again. I liked his comment 
“Whatever the Chaplain wants, 
the Chaplain gets!”

President Nancy announced that 
next Thursday, August 18, our 
first social meeting will be at the 
Indulge Room at Embassy Suites 
at 5:00 PM, please attend/invite 
guests. No meeting on Friday.  

1)  We all remember Emidios 
charity of choice Honor Flights-
they fly military veterans to 
the Nations capital for the day 
to see the monuments.  Chris 
Richards told us that on Sept 
30, Honor Flights will be taking 
Vietnam Vets to Washington DC. 
(The Navy AJ LC3 Wolves will go 
first - they are most decorated 
Navy squadron of the Vietnam 
War and in all of Naval aviation 

history).  Niki Brown would like 
to do a mail call similar to what 
was experienced in Vietnam. 
She asked us to write a thank 
you note(s) to these veterans 
to be distributed on the flight.  
Blank notes will be available at 
the next meeting, deadline is 
September 14, she will collect 
the notes.  

2)  Bev announced that on 
Saturday September 17, 4:00 - 
7:00 PM we will be celebrating 
the Aroras’ 50th anniversary at 
Linda Stouffer-Wallis’s house, 
4230 Arden Street, BYOB. Reply 
via the evite.  

3) The next Ronald McDonald 
House event will be on 
September 3, 5:00 PM.  Contact 
Brett or reply via QR Code on 
distributed flyer.  

4) Linda Stouffer/Christy White 
heading up committee to seek a 
new venue.  

5)  Rick Clark, Alex, Jacquie and 
Niki Brown are the membership 
team. We will work to get the 
guests here.  Please greet them 
and make them feel welcome.  

Finally, Rich Papike enlightened 
us with his crazy humor, Jay 
honored Bradley Day’s last day 
at our Club and others gave High 
5’s too. Linda Andrews let Rich 
know that no one missed him 
while he was gone!  :-)

Our speaker was Gil Cabrera, 
the Board Chair of San Diego 
Airport Authority.  He gave 
an informative presentation 
about the renovations at T1 
(Terminal one) which was built 
in the 60’s and maxed out a long 
time ago.  The new terminal 
will be on top of the existing 
terminal and the commuter 
terminal.  Parking at the T1 will 
not improve till 2024.  The first 

phase with 19 new gates will 
be done in 2025..overnight, the 
operations will shift from old T1 
to new T1.  Then they will tear 
down part of old T1 and add 
11 new gates for a total of 30 
gates at T1.  The new parking lot 
will accommodate up to 5500 
vehicles…the new entrance will 
bypass traffic on Harbor Drive.  
There will also be public transit 
between the two terminals. San 
Diego Flyer is a free shuttle bus 
from Old Town to the airport 
operating right now.  

Visitors will have many options 
for shopping and dining close 
to the gates..plus a performing 
arts area for outdoor activities.  
I will ask Gil to give me a copy 
of his very informative 4 minute 
video presentation, let me 
know if you want to see it…lots 
more info than I can provide 
here.  Below are 2 slides from 
his presentation.  Thank you Gil 
for sharing with us the exciting 
developments taking place in 
the Finest City in America! (and 
thanks to Brett for the pictures). 

~Reporter 
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AUGUST 2022

August 26 - Linda Andrews

SEPTEMBER 2022

September 2 - Lori Bende

September 9 - Ajay Asher


